
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 

Tennis Courts Restoration at Howard Park, Shaftsbury, VT 
 

The Town of Shaftsbury is requesting proposals from qualified contractors to 
restore two tennis courts located in the Howard Park Recreational Park. 

Work to be completed: 

Prepare court surface by pressure washing or surface sanding. 

Cracks can be filled with Acrylic Crack Patch or another variety of 100% acrylic crack 
filler.   

Fill and level any low spots 

After the surface repairs are made, the court should be cleaned and blown off with an 
industrial blower.   

Total area to receive two (2) coats of color. Color to be dark green and red. Texture coat 
to contain the proper amount of sand to provide a tough wearing base. Topcoat to 
contain proper amount of pigment to give long lasting and attractive surface. 

Apply two (2) sets of hand painted, regulation, tennis lines with white textured paint. 
Two pickleball court lines to be painted over each of the two courts. 

The tennis courts are located at 469 Buck Hill Road Shaftsbury, Vermont and are open 
for inspection during daylight hours. 

PROPOSALS MUST BE RECEIVED BY Friday, May 2, 2023, AT NOON. 

Proposals can be mailed to: 

Paula Iken 
Town Administrator 
PO Box 409 
Shaftsbury VT 05262 
 
Or email to: 
administrator@shaftsburyvt.gov  in PDF form. 
 
Questions may be sent to Paula Iken, Town Administrator, 
administrator@shaftsburyvt.gov 

mailto:administrator@shaftsburyvt.gov


 
 
All Contractors performing work for the Town of Shaftsbury must provide a certificate of 
insurance for liability and workman’s comp. 
 
The Town of Shaftsbury reserves the right to reject any or all bids/proposals received, to 
negotiate with any qualified source, or to cancel in part or in its entirety this bid/proposal 
as in the best interest of the Town of Shaftsbury. This solicitation in no way obligates 
the Town of Shaftsbury to award a contract. 
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